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The Lecture Theatre was almost empty as only a handful of people managed to turn up

due to the events that had taken place in London just a few days before. Despite this,

there was a good mix of nationalities in the audience for the demonstration including

some Europeans from France and Spain who enjoyed it immensely. 

Professor Yoshikazu Suematsu of the Toyota National College of Technology, Japan

gave a very comprehensive talk about the concept of Karakuri. I learned that the history

of karakuri dolls in Japan began in the 7th century with a South-Pointing chariot being

presented to the Emperor, and how Water-Pouring Dolls were used in the 9th century in

a very practical way to fill dry fields with water. The lecture gave a good overview of the

culture of the karakuri doll in Japan to the British and European audience including the

mechanism of the dolls, and street performances of the wooden dolls during the Edo-era

(1603- 1867) when the popularization of karakuri took place in Japan. 

The demonstration was greatly appreciated by the audience who even sat on the floor to

get a closer look at the amazing dolls. We were treated to demonstrations of an archer

boy and a tea-serving doll given by the grand Master of Karakuri the 9th Shobei

Tamaya. The sheer detail of the archer boy doll whose box sides were embroidered with 

gold as he aimed at its target with little spears was charming, and I could see why such a doll could take six months to build. The tea-serving doll was also exquisitely made in a

complicated process of combining seven types of wood including cypress, oak for the

wheel axis, Chinese quince for the cogwheels, cherry for the body frame, and box wood

and black wood. A tea cup is placed on the tray held by the doll thus activating the

mechanism to move the doll forward. When the guest picks up the cup the doll stops.

When the cup is placed back on the tray, the doll turns round and returns to its original

position. We were even given the opportunity to touch the dolls after the demonstration –

something that I imagine very few Japanese people even get the chance to do.
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